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Location: 
Rt. 33 & 638 

Christchurch, Middlesex County, Virginia 

 
Mailing: 

PO Box 476; Saluda, Virginia 23149 

Tel: 
804- 758- 2006  

E-Mail: 
ccparish@verizon.net 

  Web: 
christchurchmiddlesex.com 

 
Sunday Services: 

8 am 
A quiet traditional Service of Holy Communion 

& 
10:30 AM 

A Family Service of Holy Communion 
with Music and Choir 

 

 

 

      

     Psalm 98, verses 5 & 6, tells 

us to òShout with joy to the Lord, 

all you lands; lift up your voice, 

rejoice, and sing. Sing to the 

Lord with the harp and the voice 

of song.ó Also, the first verse of Psalm 100 encourages us to òBe joyful in the 

LORD, all you lands; serve the LORD with gladness and come before his 

presence with a song.ó 

     Music can be and is an important aspect of most worship services and 

the type of music can affect the worship service for good or bad. For some 

people, Latin masses and classical music stirs the heart while it puts others 

to sleep. Traditional hymns often contain sound church teaching and can 

express personal belief but their tunes may not speak to those who prefer 

contemporary music. And contemporary music is often viewed as repetitive 

but can be quite uplifting for some and a real turn off  to others.  

     I know for myself that I get frustrated when new hymnals mess with the 

original words that have become familiar to me over the years. I also know 

that the majority of the feedback that I receive concerning worship is often 

due to some aspect of the music such as òI didnõt know that tuneó or òWhen 

are we going to sing songs that I know?ó  

     Music is meant to enhance worship and therefore, I try to choose music 

that is in keeping with the theme of the season or the lessons for that Sun-

day. I try to use resources geared to worship planning to aid me in choos-

ing music appropriate to the day, and all of those resources are designed 

around the Hymnal 1982 and the other authorized hymnals of the Episco-

pal Church.  

     As you all have noticed, I have not been using the òWorship & Rejoiceó 

hymnal in the pews very much since Ash Wednesday. This is because there is 

no service music in that hymnal such as the Gloria, 

Kyrie, Sursum corda , Sanctus or Agnus Dei. Many of 

the familiar hymns have altered the text and the har-

moniesé..(continued)... 



 

é.(continued)é in the music and so I have been using music from  the 

Hymnal 1982 and from Lift Every Voice and Sing II in the music booklets 

each week.  

     The Book of Common Prayer in the section òService of the Churchó says 

this about music, òHymns referred to in the rubrics of this Book are to be 

understood as those authorized by this Church. The words of anthems are 

to be from Holy Scripture, or from this Book, or from texts congruent with 

them.ó 

     In response to this, the Memorial Committee with the Vestryõs approval 

has allotted some of their funds toward the purchase of the Hymnal 1982 

and individuals within the congregation and outside have donated the 

remaining money for these new hymnals. These may be arriving in the 

pews in the very near future and the need for weekly music booklets will 

disappear.  

     Thank you to those who have helped make this possible and may we con-

tinue to sing praises to God with great joy and with heart and soul.  

Faithfully,  

Fr. Stuart  

 

 

Final Nursery update:  

 
Since Easter when our nursery atten-

dant resigned, it has been my hope that 

we could keep the nursery open and 

available for current and future chil-

dren to enjoy. Beginning in March, our 

nursery has been cleaned and organ-

ized by a few people and many have vol-

unteered to òbabysitó the nursery on 

Sunday mornings.  

 

      There is now a yellow sign -up sheet IN THE NURSERY by the 

sink if anyone would like to help in the future. The Diocese re-

quires that two people operate the nursery with children. Sun-

day mornings will require you to be present from 10:15 until 

11:05 (or 10:40 if no children arrive.) If no one signs up, there will 

be no one to welcome or watch any children. This is voluntary. 

No one will be tapping you on the shoulder, asking you to help.  

     It would also be nice to have a Nursery Committee and chair-

person if anyone is interested in that possibility.  

 

 

 
 

June 1 - Mike Floyd 
June 11 - Pam McClelland 

June 12 - Libby Allen 
June 13 - Roxy Jones 
June 14 - Anne Lewis 
June 14 - Jamie Allen 

June 16 - Amy Schacht 
June 21 - Sarah Geeson 
June 23 - Ginny Hartung 

June 26 - Peggy Dent 
June 30 - Mike Gorin 

 
 

 

 

June 2 - Barbee and Bob Phipps 
June 3 - Brenda and Doug Brizendine 

June 10 - Susan and Clayton Neal 
June 13 - Virginia and Paige Bishop 

June 13 - Anne and Rich Donoff 
June 15 - Jackie and Bill Brown 

June 17 - Suzanne and Fred Berry 
June 19 - Lydia and Jim Dudley 

June 20 - Susan and John Hilliard 
June 23 - Anne and Dave Wilcox 

June 28 - Susan and Bruce DeSimone 
June 28 - Roxy and Chris Jones 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

If we have forgotten to list your birthday or anniversary, 

please contact the Parish Office (758-2006) 

so we may correct our records. 

http://images.search.yahoo.com/images/view;_ylt=AwrB8pXvzgxTNH4AzCeJzbkF;_ylu=X3oDMTIzNTJtcHFnBHNlYwNzcgRzbGsDaW1nBG9pZAM5MTJiNTExMzhjZDVjMTkzNjhmYzY2MDA1ZjhlMzdhOARncG9zAzQ2BGl0A2Jpbmc-?back=http%3A%2F%2Fimages.search.yahoo.com%2Fsearch%2Fimages%3Fp%3Dc


 

 Special Calendar Notes:  

¶ June 10 -  ECW program at Historic Christ 

Church 1pm  

¶ June 12 -  Brotherhood Picnic at 3:00pm, everyone is welcome  

 

    ECW News -   

Our next ECW program will be a private tour of 
Historic Christ Church led by our own Grace Parker, 

on Friday, June 10th at 1PM. Admission is $5 per person which will be 
collected prior to June 10th. All members attending the program will meet 
at Historic Christ Church. An ECW meeting will be held immediately 
after the tour. If you plan to attend, please contact Susan Neal at 758 -
4536 or shneal23149 @gmail.com. 

 

 

BROTHERHOOD NEWS ------ 

 

             In June the Brotherhood will sponsor 

the Church Family Picnic at the Maritime 

Museum in Deltaville. The date has been set for June 12th at 

3:00pm. 

 
 

      What IS that ?? 

You may have noticed the new 

cemetery information stand outside 

the wall as you enter Christ 

Church. It is the culmination of 5 

years effort of a large number of 

people to document our historic 

cemetery. Until now, there was no information available to our hundreds of 

visitors, and most left without knowing if their family member was interred 

here. 

All the information on internments was in handwritten notebooks, kept by 

many dedicated people, especially Ruth Marchant and Carol Chowning. 

Starting in May, 2011, this group undertook to make a surveyorõs plat of the 

grounds, photograph and transcribe every stone, overlay the information on 

our oldest tombs, and to make all of that available on our website. 

Knowing that visitors also needed to have information available when they 

were on site, we created an information stand and a brochure. The brochure 

contains information on the 132 lot owners, our oldest tombs, remains buried 

inside the church and a bit of history and current information on our services.  

The final element will be an alphabetical listing of all known graves with a 

grid for locating those graves. 

Father Paul Andersen launched this project. Homer Hartung did the diffi-

cult work of translating our work into a format that could be made web ac-

cessible. Bev Hart took hundreds of picturesé.continuedé. 



 
é...continuedé..  Sally Austin, Don Stebbins and Barbara Cockrell walked 

the grounds and helped sort out the unknown. Vel Gray provided invaluable 

historical research on our oldest tombs. Llew Samuels, Betty Evans and War-

ren Milby and the vestry supported the project with ideas and encourage-

ment. Dave South provided sustaining encouragement, financial support from 

the cemetery fund and painstaking editing and cross-checking of our records. 

Grace Parker prepared the brochure, procured the stand and the insert. Bob 

Guillotte and Dave South put it all together and made it a reality on the 

ground. Well done, good and faithful servants !! 

 

σϯϮᶯϴΞϴϨϲϯϷΞϩϴΞϡϷϡϹέέέϳϯϭϥϯϮϥΞϣϡϮΞϭϡϫϥΞϵϳϥΞϯϦΞ

it!  
Please save your household goods that you would typically do-

nate. The ECW is having a yard sale on Saturday, July 16th at 

the Cryer Center. The Cryer Center trailer will be in the church 

parking lot and open to receive goods on Sunday, May 29th and 

every Sunday following both services. The trailer will also be 

open to receive goods on Saturday, July 2nd and July 9th from 

10am until noon.  

If you have large items to donate, contact Susan Neal at 

shneal23149@gmail.com or Judy Quilter 

at pookeymcq@hotmail.com.  

You will receive a tax deduction re-

ceipt. Members of the ECW will work the 

actual sale. The ECW will receive 50% of 

the proceeds from the sale. We appreci-

ate your support!  

 

 

Cyber In - Security? 

           Tip: Passwords! Pick tough ones. 

ILOVEHARRY1 and ILOVEHARRY2 are not 

strong passwords! One suggestion was to 

pick a favorite song and use the first letter 

of each word. Throw in some %$&* for 

spice. Do not use the same password for 

everything, no matter what Harry says!  

 

  Contributed by a parishioner with a great sense of humor: 


